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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Following the release of the guidance from the Department for Education (DfE) on Thursday 2nd July 

2020, we have been working on our plans for the widen opening of Bradwell Village School from Monday 

7th September 2020. I can now share with you our plans for admitting all year groups, but should there 

be any further guidance issued during the summer break, I will keep you updated. 

 

As we are expecting all children to return to school, please share these plans with your child. On the 

days when your child does not have PE/Sport, they will be expected to wear school uniform. Footwear 

for all children can include plain black trainers. 

 

The school day 

In line with our current arrangements, we are maintaining a staggered start to the school day. The 

children will come into school at different times and will enter the building according to their year 

group. We will also have staggered break and lunch times and the timing of the end of the day will be 

determined by your child’s start time. We have maintained the length of the teaching day, but we have 

shortened the lunch break to 40 minutes to prevent extended times when the children have the 

potential to mix with others. We have liaised with Priory Common School to try to alleviate congestion 

around each school at drop off and pick up times. 

 

Times for drop off and pick up are: 

 

Year Group Start Time Finish Time Entrance/Exit 

Year 3 9.00am 3.05pm Via the Redway into the year 3/4 entrance 

Year 4 8.50am 2.55pm Via the Redway into the year 3/4 entrance 

Year 5 9.00am 3.05pm Via the front of the school into the year 5/6 entrance 

Year 6 8.50am 2.55pm Via the front of the school into the year 5/6 entrance 

 

Parents/carers are to drop off their child at the gate in which your child is to enter school. Please 

observe social distancing in these areas. Staff will be on the gates to welcome your child into school. 

On entry, your child will use the hand sanitiser available on entry to school. At the end of the day, please 

collect your child promptly but do not arrive more than 5 minutes before your child’s collection time. 

For the collection of your child, please wait outside of the school gates, again observing social distancing. 

Your child will use hand sanitiser as they leave the building. The children do not need to bring a school 

bag or pencil case into school, as we will provide all of the equipment they will need. Water bottles will 

be allowed although, children will not be allowed to refill them during the school day.  

 

Face masks/coverings 

It is at the parent /carer’s discretion whether your child will wear a face covering whilst in school. In 

line with the guidance, school staff will generally not be wearing a face covering.  



 

Pupil groupings 

In line with the guidance, we are now able to operate with larger groups of children. To enable us to 

ability set the children for English and maths, our bubbles will be the whole year group. Specific staff 

will be allocated to the year group. This will allow us the greatest flexibility in delivering the timetable 

and the year groups will not mix with one another. Year teams will be based in one area and will be taught 

all subjects within their area. The only exception to this is will be PE/Sports lessons, which will be 

taught outside whenever possible. On the day/s, your child has PE/Sport, they will be allowed to come 

into school wearing loose clothing i.e. tracksuit bottoms, along with a T-shirt in their house colour. A 

sweatshirt or similar may be worn on cold days. Suitable footwear also needs to be worn for PE/Sport. 

Children will not be allowed to change for PE/Sport. PE/Sports days are: 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Year 3 (PE) Year 6 (PE) 

Year 4 and 5  

(Games) 

Year 3 and 6  

(Games) 

Year 5 (PE) Year 4 (PE) 

 

Break and lunch times 

At break and lunch times, the children will be able to generally socialise within their designated outdoor 

area with other children from their class and with children from the other 2 classes in their year group. 

Alternative arrangement may be made to further socially distance groups of pupils if we are able to 

make these arrangements. 

 

Lunch 

An external provider (St Paul’s School) provides our school lunches. For the first half term, we have 

asked them not to provide hot school meals as this would mean that we could not keep the children from 

mixing with others outside of their year group. During this time, St Paul’s will be able to offer a choice 

of packed lunches, which can be ordered in the usual way via their portal. Children who bring a packed 

lunch into school will be able to do so, but the packed lunch should be in either disposable packaging or 

a rigid plastic washable container. Packed lunches will be ate at the child’s table in their classroom. The 

remainder of the lunch break will be spent outside, weather permitting. Lunch orders will need to be 

placed by 2nd September for the following week. 

 

Music lesson 

Any music lessons which, would normally be delivered by external staff, will not be available for the 

duration of the Autumn Term, as we will not have the facilities to offer these.  

 

Extra-curricular activities 

We do not have any plans to offer extra-curricular clubs during the first half of the Autumn Term. We 

will however, review this situation prior to half term. 

 

Wrap around care 

It is important in September that we establish the routines around the delivery of lessons to your child, 

therefore, initially we will not be offering after school club. We will be working with BVCC to establish 

a start date for resuming our wrap around care.  

 

 



Attendance 

The expectation is that every child returns to school in September. The exception to this is if your 

child displays the symptoms of COVID-19. It is important that your child does not come into school and 

that they are booked in for a test. Please inform us in the usual way of any absence and if your child is 

being tested, please tell us. If your child displays symptoms whilst at school, we will ask you to collect 

them and then to arrange for them to be tested. Attendance will be monitored from 7th September 

onwards and the usual penalties will apply for unauthorised non-attendance. 

 

Communication 

Whilst the school office is open from 8.00am to 4.00pm every day when the school is open, we encourage 

parents and carers to communication with school staff via telephone or email wherever possible. If for 

any reasons, you need to drop something into school or collect something, please observe social 

distancing. 

 

Positive tests 

If any of our children or staff test positive for COVID-19, we will first contact Milton Keynes Council 

and Public Health England who will prescribe actions for us to take. This may include closing down a year 

group or in some cases the whole school for a period of self-isolation. If this is the case, we will keep 

you informed and will maintain your child’s education with work packs and online learning materials. If 

you do not have access to an internet-enabled device, we will still offer the printed packs.  

 

Whilst we are still in the midst of a global pandemic, we believe that the arrangements we have made 

for your child will hopefully reduce the risks for all children and staff when planning for the wider 

reopening of our school. We will continue with our enhanced cleaning regime and will also promote robust 

hand and respiratory hygiene.  

 

Staff leaving 

Finally, we are sad to be losing Mr Milne at the end of term. Mr Milne has worked at Bradwell Village 

for 13 years, and during this time, he has taught a huge number of children and worked with many staff. 

He has made an extremely valuable contribution to the school and we wish him well in his new role. 

 

Should you wish to discuss any of the above, please contact your child’s class teacher via the class email 

address. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Dr Diane Elleman 

Executive Headteacher 


